## Official Memorandum of Action – MOA-16/09 Repeating a WMU Course for Credit in Study Abroad

Name of Council/Committee
International Education Council

Meeting Date 17 March 2016

**RECOMMENDATION:** 

Implementation Date Upon Administrative Approval

The International Education Council recommends that students who are studying in a WMU-approved study abroad program be allowed to repeat a course taken at WMU with a course taken at the study-abroad location and have the grade earned at the study abroad institution replace the grade for the course taken at WMU.

To stay consistent with the current repeat policy IEC recommends a grade must be presented for each course, and any course first elected for a letter grade must be elected for a letter grade when repeated. Only the most recent grade for a repeated course is used in calculating a student's grade point average unless a student receives a letter grade in the first enrollment and then enrolls again in the course and receives a grade of W, CR or NC. In this case the previous grade will remain in the grade point average.

(1)		
James Butterfield Ghair, International Education Council		17 March 2016
James Bultemena Gnair, International Education Council		<u>Date</u>
Approve Comments:	☐ Disapprove	☐ Return to council/committee
Suzan F. Ayers, Faculty Senate Pro	esident	Date
☐ Approve Comments:	☐ Disapprove	☐ Other action
Timothy J. Greene, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs		Date
☐ Approve Comments:	☐ Disapprove	☐ Other action
John M. Dunn, WMU President		Date